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N.M. 529 road closure scheduled on Sunday, October 20th 
 

The New Mexico Department of Transportation in coordination with the Motor Transportation 
Department will be closing N.M. 529 on Sunday, October 20th for an approximately an hour to transport a 
wide load.  
 
N.M. 529 is 32 miles long and connects U.S. 62/180 to U.S. 82 in Lea County. Motorists are advised to 
use N.M. 238 or N.M. 380.  
 
The closure will be manned during the entirety of the escort move by at least two to four NMDOT 
personnel and one uniformed NMDPS-MTPD officer.   
 
For up-to-date road construction information throughout the state, visit nmroads.com or call 511. 
 
 

### 
 

Manon Arnett, Public Information Officer for the New Mexico Department of Transportation District 
Two at (575) 637-7210 (office) or manon.arnett@state.nm.us. 
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